                                                                                                                         July 5th, 2023                   072
The Van Buren Town Council held its regular meeting Wednesday, July 5, 2023 at 7:00 PM at the Van Buren Town Hall. Council President Jerry Caudill called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance. Council member Tony Manry motioned to approve the previous meeting minutes; Council member Mark Towery seconded. 3-0. Minutes were approved as submitted.

CITIZENS: Cayla Duckwall asked if Mama Ducks could use the green space on July 28th for a family fun day. She will have a food truck, games and a movie in the evening. Mark motioned to approve allowing Mama Ducks to use the green space; Tony seconded. 3-0.

ENGINEER: The town’s engineer, Eric Woodmansee, has prepared a document for bids for the sidewalk to Dollar General. There has been one verbal bid from Daniel Chenoweth. Tony motioned to approve the bid pending the written bid does not exceed $30,000; Mark seconded. 3-0. 
POLICE: Marshal Dale Osborn reported that all personnel are well. The 2020 squad car transmission cooler cracked. Crain Ford is repairing it, they can not get the coolant that leaked out of the transmission, so they must replace the transmission. The vehicle is still under warranty. He also reported that Dollar General has had some issues with counterfeit 100-dollar bills. There was an attempted burglary at the ball diamond concession stand, Dale stated that it was a few kids that ran off once they were seen. The police department was informed that a residence in town had chickens, he let them know that they had until Monday, July 10th to remove them. Dale spoke to the owner of the house that caught fire at 205 S. First street. The owner stated that they should be receiving a check from insurance soon. Once they do they plan on leveling the home and offering the property to the Central Christian Church. Deputy Marshal Skyler Beard requested July 14th off. Mark motioned to approve that day off for Skyler; Tony seconded. 3-0.
UTILITY: Utility Supervisor Donnie Plummer reported that both plants are running well. He has shipped the TTHM and HA5 samples. He has completed and submitted the CCR report. The street sweeper needs a new dirt shoe. It also needs to have the air conditioner repaired. Donnie is working on the service line inventory for IDEM. Laborer Jeremy Shaw is waiting for a transcript from the high school. Once that is received, he will be officially in the apprenticeship program. Donnie is working on a grant that will help pay for that program. Weeds on the cover at the wastewater treatment plant have been removed. He also gave an estimate for getting the old fire station painted and roof repaired.
Mark motioned to approve water adjustments; Tony seconded. 3-0.

Mark motioned to approve APVs; Tony seconded. 3-0.

The Council signed the Salary Docket.

Tony motioned to adjourn the meeting; Mark seconded. 3-0. There being no other business the meeting was adjourned at 7:30 PM.

                                                                                                         ______________________________

                                                                                                         ______________________________

_______________________                                                      ______________________________

Deputy Clerk-Treasurer                                                               Board Members
